
  
  
  

  

 

BACK TO SCHOOL
Preacher Heath Reece

   When thinking about going back to school, there are many
different emotions that can take place. Some people are very
excited about the thought of going back to school, and as soon as
Walmart puts their back-to-school supplies out at the front of the
store, they start buying all of their supplies. There are some
that don’t care, and just go through the motions, and others who
would rather die than to go back to school. Whatever emotion you
may feel when school starts back, it’s still a big deal, and for
some it could even be scary. No matter how you feel about school,
whether you are the one that rushes in on the first day and just
can’t wait for the class to start, or if you are the one that
really considers skipping the first day, it is important that we
learn and that we increase in learning. 
    The Bible says in Proverbs 1:5-7 “A wise man will hear, and
will increase learning; and a man of understanding shall attain
unto wise counsels: To understand a proverb, and the
interpretation; the words of the wise, and their dark sayings. The
fear of the Lord is the beginning of knowledge: but fools despise
wisdom and instruction.” I believe that it is amazing that the
wisest man to have ever lived, in just his 5th verse of writing,
says that a wise man will hear and increase learning. This is so
important and I wish I would have had a better understanding of
this verse when I was in school. Solomon is telling us that it is
wise for a person to learn and increase in knowledge. He doesn’t
just stop there, but he goes on to say that a man should look for
wise counsel. I remember when I was in school and the first day
would come around, I knew in my mind that I was smarter than the
teacher and I made it my goal to prove it. I thought I would go
into class and sweet talk my way and make the class laugh and I
would get a good grade, which was not the right mindset to have
for going to school. 
    So whether you go to public school or if you are home
schooled, make this year the best year of your school career. If
2020 taught us anything it should be that we need a generation of
young people who are willing to sell out to God and live for God.
This next generation needs leaders that are God-fearing and
serving God if this country is ever going to make it. Abraham
Lincoln said this, “The philosophy of the school room in one
generation will be the philosophy of the government in the next.”
A better tomorrow starts now and it starts with you and me. A new
school year is a new beginning, so start off strong and finish
this thing strong. One thing that has always stuck out to me was
when we started Bible College at Northwood, Bro. Allen Barker
would stand before class and tell us that “quitters are a dime a
dozen and it takes zero effort to quit”. So hang in there! You can
do this, and Summer will be here again before you know it. 
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